
PROJECT UPDATE – JULY 2022

Project Update: works underway  
ADCO Constructions are undertaking the next stage of the Griffith Base Hospital Redevelopment, which has 
commenced with construction of the Clinical Services Building. Progress achieved includes demolition of the 
former Children’s Ward and former Transitional Aged Care building. Bulk earthworks will commence this month 
in preparation for footings and installation of underground services. There is no disruption to health services  
during the construction of the new Clinical Services Building. 

Sod Turn marks start of construction
Representatives from Griffith City Council, the Hospital Auxiliary, 
Health Infrastructure, Griffith Local Aboriginal Land Council, the 
Griffith community and Hospital staff attended a celebratory event 
on 6 April to turn the first sod on the new Clinical Services Building. 

Watch a short video of the sod turn event:  
https://youtu.be/bDr4BhK5MCM

A view of the Clinical Services Building construction site looking towards Animoo Avenue

L to R: Doug Curran (Griffith City Council), Wes Fang MLC, Deputy Premier Paul Toole, 
Minister Bronnie Taylor, Jill Ludford (MLHD), Thomas Douch (MLHD), Michael Kouknas (ADCO 
Constructions), Sunil Adusumilli (MLHD) and Cath Taylor (Health Infrastructure)

Consulting with 
the community
During the past few months, 
we’ve met with Griffith City 
Council, local MP Helen 
Dalton, and the Local Health 
Advisory Committee to 
provide updates about the 
Redevelopment.

Extensive community 
consultation has also been 
held with communities 
and groups across Griffith 
and surrounding areas 
including Darlington Point, 
Coleambally and Leeton 
by The Cad Factory, who 
were appointed to prepare 
a curatorial strategy to lead 
the integration of arts into 
the new Hospital. 
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Artist’s impression of the Clinical Services Building entry forecourt

Aerial shot of the site May 2022

Artist’s impression of the Clinical Services Building reception

Trade and Supplier Forum 
ADCO will host a local trades and suppliers event to talk about works and 
opportunities for the Hospital Redevelopment Project. 

The meeting will be held on Monday 25 July from 4:00–6:00pm at 
the GEM Hotel.  
An option to join the meeting virtually via Zoom will be provided. 

Fly Through video released
New fly-through animation released in May gives the 
community the first-look at the health facilities within 
the new three-storey Clinical Services Building being 
delivered as part of the $250 million redevelopment. 

Watch the 2-minute video here:  
https://youtu.be/-CGOHvF4pHY

Construction of the new hospital is set to be 
completed in 2025 before services are transferred 
over from the current hospital and the new facility 
is operational.

Check out other videos released about the 
redevelopment project:

Aboriginal artefact handover event:  
https://youtu.be/APAFezBEIOQ

Tour of new Non-Clinical Services Building:  
https://youtu.be/ddR8CasTZgo

Look Ahead
Activities planned for the 
coming months:

•	Earthworks to commence 
before the installation of 
footings and underground 
services

•	Further development of 
the Art Strategy 

•	Name The Crane 
competition for Primary 
School students 

•	ADCO Trade and  
Suppliers Forum

FOR MORE INFORMATION ABOUT THE REDEVELOPMENT:

email: HI-GBHRedev@health.nsw.gov.au  |  visit: www.mlhd.health.nsw.gov.au/GBHRedev


